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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are repairing a wall along the first-floor staffroom, on the corridor side, in the 
Administration Building at Castle Hill High School. 

The repairs will enable us to properly install plastic wall brackets that house volume controls. 

Unfortunately, the brackets were initially mounted incorrectly, creating small holes in the 
wall. 

The wall linings are not known to contain asbestos materials and as such, the location is not in 
the school’s asbestos register. As a precaution, due to the wall cavity potentially being 
exposed, we have cordoned off the area and engaged an independent hygienist to undertake 
air monitoring and provide advice. 

The area will remain cordoned off until repairs can be completed.  

All work will take place outside of school hours and be inspected by independent hygienists 
who will issue a clearance certificate before the area is reopened. 

If air monitoring returns results below the minimum detectable limit, which means it is 
consistent with acceptable levels in ambient air (i.e. <0.01 fibres/mL) as per SafeWork NSW 
guidelines, we will not notify again. 

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place 
while work is being done.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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